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Dear members

The photograph is of the LHG tenth birthday cake, made by
Jo Rean, beautifully embellished with the names of famous
‘Dawlish folk - Fortescue, Manning, Early, ectc, surmounted
by a scroll recording the occasion of its creation, and now
no longer in existence having been consumed by the mem-
bership - and very good it was too. Many thanks Jo. Our
thanks to Maurice Criddle for the camerawork.

The Quiz passed off satisfactorily for the three members
who won the prizes and less satisfactorily for me when in the
interval renegade members of the committee got their own
back by subjecting me to a dose of my own medicine - a
supplementary quiz of fiendish questions to which my an-
swers were less than entirely correct. Verdict - C+ could do
better. Just wait until next year !!! The real winners were:
iJo de Lusignan, Mavis Stuckey and Iris Long who deserve
{fervent congratulations.

We were happy to welcome Clir Bill Forrow, the Mayor of Dawlish to this celebration. He was accompanied by his
mother who very nearly walked off with a prize in the quiz and put most of us to shame. All in all, a very successful
occasion thanks to all those who helped with the organization and to all those members who participated with such good
humour.

'So ten years have gone by since that small group of people assembled in the Munor House and decided to form a local
history group. During those years a good deal has been achieved, notably an increasingly long list of publications, the
compilation of an increasingly valuable archive, the beginnings of an enthusiastic archaeological section, and a long
succession of talks and visits well attended by members and visitors. But it is time to stop congratulating ourselves and
to look to the future. Where do we go from here?

Do we carry on as before or are there other things which we should be doing? If the latier, what things ? We are blessed
with some very hard-working members and a committed committee but we do very much need to know what you want
and to hear your suggestions. We do have one or two ideas of our own. Tricia is thinking of leading history walks around
Dawlish when the weather permits and will provide a list at our next meeting to see how many of you are interested. In
addition to the regular summer “outs” she intends to organize other local history walks. Several of us are embarking on
new research projects and I, for example, would be glad to hear from any of you who have information about early
newspapers serving Dawlish. Val Eaves is embarking on the huge task of recording oral history and I am sure would
welcome some help. When the weather improves no doubt the archacology section will be looking for support. How
many of you have personal research projects, perhaps family history, with which you would like some assistance ?
Perhaps your main interest is in the bi-monthly talks and you may know that John Rean, our hardworking speaker
Sfinder will soon be retiring and we need to find a replacement. Would you fit the bill ?

Don’t be shy. Remember this is your society and its future is in the hands of us all.

Bob Thompson

The next meeting : Monday 2nd February at 2.30 p.m. in the Manor House
Mr Edgar Lawrence will speak about

‘The Arrival of Napoleon in Torbay’.






